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News Release 
For immediate release 

 

Mayor Facio’s Message March 31, 2020 Update 

 

Dear Residents:  

 

On behalf of Council, I want to thank you all for your efforts to flatten the curve. It 

is a trying and difficult time for all of us, but we will make progress as we diligently 

follow the advice of Dr. Bonnie Henry, Provincial Health Officer, to maintain 

physical distancing, stay at home when not feeling well, wash our hands, stay in 

touch with family and friends, and be kind to one another.  

 

The next two weeks are crucial, according to Dr. Henry.  We must all stay the 

course to beat this disease.  The Village’s message to visitors to stay home is 

working.  With authority to empower Bylaw Enforcement Officers now in place, we 

will have our Bylaw Enforcement Officer on patrol in the coming days to enforce 

this message.  Everything we do now, we are doing so that we can bring our 

community back to full swing for businesses and visitors.  We are looking forward 

to welcoming back all those who want to enjoy our beautiful surroundings.  

 

If you are looking for assistance with support, groceries, or just someone to talk to, 

particularly if you are a senior, I encourage you to call 2-1-1.   If you are able to 

volunteer, call 2-1-1.  

 

Thank you to all the healthcare workers, RCMP and First Responders.  We could 

not get through this without you.  

 

To our Village Staff and Crew, thank you.  

 

Stay safe everyone, we will overcome this! 
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